The Green Sheet



Central Pennsylvania Golf Course Superintendents Association

Volume 5 Issue 5

August 1997

August Meeting

Downingtown Country Club Joint Meeting with PAGCS

Tuesday, August 19, 1997

Lunch - 11:00-12:00 Noon Golf - 1:15 PM Dinner - 5:30-7:00

Thanks to Shearon Environmental Design for sponsoring lunch.

Superintendent Profile

Mike Ward has been the Superintendent at Downingtown Country Club for 2 1/2 years. Prior to this, he was the Assistant Superintendent at Chester Valley. Mike graduated from the Penn State Turf Management Program in 1992. He is married to Lisa and has two children: Brian - 14 years old and Brittany - 10 years old. Mikes hobbies are fly fishing and Para-sailing.

Course Profile

Downingtown Country Club was built in 1966 as a resort course for the Downingtown Inn. It was designed by George Fazio. In 1995 it was purchased by a local developer who built an adjacent mall and funded a nearly 5 million dollar improvement project for the now daily fee/semi-private establishment. Re-design work was done both in-house and with the help of Golf Course Architect Gill Hanse and construction firm Pennick Arrimour. The full length of the course is 6,619 yards, Par 72. Slope is 132 and rating 72.9.

Speaker

The speaker for the August meeting will Be Dr. Paul Heller from Penn State University. Paul's topic is "Big-Bug Update".

Golf Course Superintendents Create Real Fields of Dreams

News USA

Whether you live in a well-developed urban setting, a sprawling suburban tract or a small rural community, it's likely that many of the people you interact with are golf enthusiasts.

Those who enjoy the sport are aware of the key person at the golf course when it comes to providing maximum enjoyment of the game. A recent survey by Golf Digest revealed that nearly 50 percent of its readers indicated the golf course superintendent as the most important individual at their facility. That figure surpassed combined selections of the golf professional, course champion, club house manager and beverage facility personnel.

The golf course superintendent is the professional entrusted with the management and maintenance of the course. It's a responsibility that has grown in importance during the past three decades as golfers have come to demand optimal conditions for playing the game.

Those heightened expectations have been largely fueled by expanding television coverage of professional golf events that highlight the nation's top courses. Also, budget limitations, unpredictable weather patterns, governmental regulations and increased participation all have an impact on the superintendents' operations.

"You won't find one member of the profession who doesn't say their career is a challenge," says Paul McGinnis, certified golf coursecontinued on page 6.........

Inside This Issue	
President's Message	Page 2
Directions to Downingtown	Page 2
Membership News	Page 3
Golf Results	Page 6

President's Message by Jim Loke, CGCS

At the time of this writing, we have just experienced our first rain in weeks. Hopefully, it is just the beginning of returning to something closer to normal precipitation and temperatures. The surprise so far is the light disease pressure we have had considering the hot temperatures.

I know this heat and drought has helped to expose any possible weakness in our irrigation systems. This is another opportunity (I hope) to convince our clubs of our need to continually update our irrigation and other equipment. Good Luck!

This past July 14 we represented the CPGCSA at Bucknell Golf Club, which hosted the joint meeting with the Keystone Chapter. Mr. Charlie Lincicome was our gracious host, and Andy McNitt our educator. We were challenged by a wonderful, tight and beautiful golf course. Our thanks to Charlie and the Bucknell staff for a great experience.

As golf course superintendents, we are given many opportunities to make monetary contributions to turf research through our purchases. Both CIBA/Novartis and Milorganite will allow you to designate a place to send your charitable gifts based on purchases. CPGCSA is eligible to receive donations. Tee to Green will contribute \$.50 per "Blue Tag" from seed purchases to the Musser Foundation (which gives substantial scholarship money to doctoral candidates doing turfgrass research; you may mail the tags to me or directly to the Musser Foundation, P. O. Box 124, Sharon Center, OH 44274). As a Board member of both the Musser Foundation and CPGCSA, I ask you to seriously consider contributing — we all benefit from the research which these funds provide, and this is a "painless" way to help out.

Directions to Downingtown Country Club

From the Southeast & South Jersey — Follow I-95 South (from Phila. airport) to Route 322 West. Exit "West Chester". Follow 322 West to Route 1. Make a left onto Route 1. Follow Route 1 approximately 3 lights. Make a right onto 202 North. Follow 202 North approximately 15-20 minutes to Route 100. Exit "Exton" Follow Route 100 approximately 2.5 - 3 miles to Route 30 Bypass. Make a right onto Route 30 Bypass West. Follow Bypass to Lancaster Avenue/Business 30 Exit. Make a left onto Business 30, go to 2nd traffic light and make a left (into Brandywine Square Shopping Center). Follow driveway and bear to your right to Downingtown Country Club.

From the Northeast & New Jersey — Take New Jersey Turnpike to Exit 6 PA Turnpike. Take PA Turnpike to Exit 23 "Downingtown" Bear to the left onto Route 100 South. Take Route 100 South to the 2nd traffic light Route 113. Make a right onto Route 113, approximately 4 miles to a dead end at Business 30. Make a left onto Business 30 to the next traffic light and make a right (into Brandywine Square Shopping Center). Follow driveway and bear to your right to Downingtown Country Club.

From the West & Harrisburg — Take PA Turnpike to Exit 23 "Downingtown". Bear to the left onto Route 100 South. Take Route 100 South to the 2nd traffic light Route 113. Make a right onto Route 113, approximately 4 miles to a dead end at Business 30. Make a left onto Business 30 to the next traffic light and make a right (into Brandywine Square Shopping Center). Follow driveway and bear to your right to Downingtown Country Club.

From the South & Delaware — Follow 202 North approximately 15 - 20 minutes to Route 100. Exit "Exton" Follow Route 100 approximately 2.5-3 miles to Route 30 Bypass. Make a right onto Route 30 Bypass West. Follow Bypass to Lancaster Avenue/Business 30 Exit. Make a left onto Business 30, go to 2nd light and make a left (into Brandywine Square Shopping Center). Follow driveway and bear to your right to Downingtown Country Club.

PRESIDENT

H. JIM LOKE, CGCS BENT CREEK COUNTRY CLUB (717) 569-1540

VICE PRESIDENT/NOMINATIN JOHN L. GEHMAN BUTTER VALLEY GOLF PORT (610) 845-2491

SECRETARY/TREASURER TED ZABRENSKI BROOKSIDE COUNTRY CLUB (610) 326-7069

PRESIDENT EMERITUS JOHN DOUGHERTY OVERLOOK GOLF CLUB (717) 569-6221

EDUCATION COMMITTEE DANIEL W. ACHENBACH 1998 FOXCHASE GOLF CLUB (717) 336-3847

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE THOMAS C. OCEPEK 1998 HEIDELBERG COUNTRY CLUB (610) 488-1255

NEWSLETTER EDITOR TERRY B. MORGAN 1997 HERCO (717) 5343167

BY-LAWS/CHAPTER RELATIONS W. RICHARD KAUFFMAN 1997 VILLAGE OF OLDE HICKORY GOLF CLUB (717) 569-0680

GOLF COMMITTEE ROBERT WERT 1999 HARRISBURG NORTH GOLF COURSE (717) 692-3664

PUBLIC RELATIONS ALBY GERST, III 1998 COLONIAL COUNTRY CLUB (717) 545-6760

AFFIIATE REPRESENTATIVES THOMAS DRAYER PAUL WICKEY

PAST PRESIDENTS FRED N. BAKER CHARLES A. BARLEY ROBERT BEYER, CGCS C. WILLIAM BLACK, CGCS GREG BORZOK JOHN J. BOYD DWIGHT H. BRUBAKER CHARLES H. CADIZ, CGCS JOHN A. CHASSARD KENNETH R. DIETRICH, CGCS JOHN DOUGHERTY GREGORY C. FANTUZZI, CGCS JEFFREY L. FRY, CGCS RICHARD FUNK ANTHONY P. GOODLEY, CGCS MICHAEL C. HAIR RILEY E. HECKERT FRED HEILEN CGCS CAMERON G. HENDERSON JAMES W. JONES, CGCS BYRON F KNOLL IR HARRY L. LATCHAW JAMES N. MACLAREN JOHN P. MCCORMICK GEORGE MORRIS Y. LEWIS PAYSON DAVID P. PORTZ, CGCS DAVID M. RAFFERTY DANIEL L. SNOWBERGER SAMUEL R. SNYDER, CGCS RICHARD J. SUTTLES EDWARD A. TABOR WILLIAM G. WALL, JR. DAVID C. WEITZEL, CGCS MICHAEL WILT RICHARD WILT TERRY L. WUESCHINSKI, CGCS

Membership News

We would like to welcome the following individuals into the association.

Mark MacDonald, Superintendent

Regents Glen Country Club......Class A

Scott Frederick, Assistant Superintendent

Regents Glen Country Club......Class C

John Wiblishauser, Representative

Bayer Corporation......Class G

If you know of anyone who is interested in membership into the organization or has questions on the status of their applications, please have them contact Tom Ocepek at (610) 488-1255.

Nominations

by John Gehman

An election slate is being compiled for the board of directors for the 1998 season. I am happy to report that the Clinton summit on Volunteerism has had a profound effect on the CPGCSA. All of the potential candidates contacted thus far have expressed a sincere desire to get involved in the association. (Or they all realize I may be president next year and figure they better be on board to help keep the association from going down the toilet!) I think we're going to have a real election this year. Anyone wishing to contribute their talents to help strengthen our association is invited to throw their name into the hat by notifying either Wanda (717) 274-6004 or myself (610) 845-2491. Election will be held at the October general meeting at Hershey Country Club.

Lightning-Thunderstorm Safety

- Don't play that next shot! Get off the course immediately.
- Don't seek shelter under an isolated, unprotected tree.
- Don't hold on to metal shafted clubs.
- Don't use an umbrella with a metal shaft.
- Don't be naive and play the odds and think you will never-be affected by lightning on a golf course.
- Do get off the course at once.
- Do seek refuge in a large building or a rain shelter or other small building equipped with approved lightning protection.
- Do get off high terrain you are safer in a ditch, gully, or depressed area or lying flat on the ground.



PHILADELPHIA TURF COMPANY

4049 LANDISVILLE ROAD, BOX 865 DOYLESTOWN, PA 18901-0865

TURF EQUIPMENT

IRRIGATION EQUIPMENT & DESIGN SERVICES FLOWTRONEX/PSI PUMP STATIONS OTTERBINE AERATORS

OFFICE# 215-345-7200 FAX # 215-345-8132 TIME SAVER# 215-348-4314

PARTS SALES SERVICE





A company of Hoechst and NOR-AM

Shaun M. Barry

Sales Representative Specialty Products AgrEvo USA Company 1133 RT 27 Somerset, NJ 08873 Telephone: (908) 846-8173



Don Hollinger

Sales Representative

858 Mt. Joy Road Office: (717) 664-4204 Manheim, PA17545 Fax: (717) 664-4207

GREG BORZOK

DON BENNER

Lawn and Golf Supply Co., Inc.

Specialists in Equipment and Supplies
For Maintenance Of Turf

Phone: (610) 933-5801 Fax: (610) 933-8890

647 Nutt Rd., P.O. Box 447 Phoenixville, PA 19460



DAN DAVIS

Territory Manager CHARLES V. McGILL, JR. Director of Sales and Marketing

STULL EQUIPMENT COMPANY

Turf & Industrial Division 201 Windsor Road Pottstown, PA 19464 (610) 495-7441 (800) 724-1024 FAX (610) 495-7510

TURF MANAGEMENT ASSOCIATES Thed Fraleigh, Jr.
Turf Agronomist
4340 Oregon Pike
Ephrata. PA 17522

Providing Professional Analytical Services and Unbiased Recommendations

(717) 859-3276 (office) • (717) 569-4025 (home) (717) 859-3416 (FAX)

Turf Management Associates is a subsidiary of Brubaker Agronomic Consulting Service, Inc.



FUNGICIDES HERBICIDES FERTILIZERS INSECTICIDES

Tom Walsh

5185 RaynorAvenue - Linthicum Heights, MD 21090 410-636-2400/Fax: 410-636-8765/800-235-6138

Reflections by John Gehman

My thoughts resulting from the presentation by Andy McNitt at Bucknell Golf Club.

Andy's presentation sparked quite a few thoughts in my mind. Unfortunately the weather was too hot and I was too tired to think of them until a day or two later.

For 20 years my greens held on to a fairly high bentgrass population on an original 60-20-20 construction mix. As the top dressing layer thickened and the surface began to seal up the bent roots were less aggressive and the poa populations began invading at an accelerated rate. My own water infiltration tests revealed almost no surface movement but subsurface tests showed more than adequate percolation. Now, three years after a devastating turf loss (I'd have been fired if I hadn't been so tight with the owner) my bent roots are once again coming out the bottom of the plug when I change cups, storm water and irrigation puddles disappear in a matter of minutes leaving a firm putting surface and the poa seems to be struggling to compete with the bent.

Bucknell Golf Club has the old type soil push-up greens with about 2-3 cumulative inches of topdressing. Andy showed how the water just sits on these greens regardless of whether or how they may have been aerified, similar to my own greens three years ago. He demonstrated that deep tining is of little value when there is no integral drainage to carry the water away. He also implied that good surface drainage is far more important that a good internal system. The last comment I recall alluded to the inevitable plugging of the surface by dust and other air and water borne particles.

Now for my thoughts and questions:

- 1. If the infiltration rate is that slow because the water has nowhere to go, shouldn't your water requirements be relatively low?
- 2. If the problem is a tight clay soil not allowing roots or water to penetrate to the lower depths, wouldn't soil modification with deep tine aerification be the hot ticket. You still have the "bath tub" effect with each hole, but with good surface drainage, is that really a concern?
- 3. If the soil moisture is adequate and the roots are not penetrating into the original construction soil, maybe the problem is in the 2-3 inches of topdressing rather than in the original soil.
- 4. If the problems are a result of the sealing of surface pores, how much aerification would it take to replace that surface layer? By my calculations: Quarter inch tines on 1 inch centers would take 20 passes to completely replace the surface,

.....continued on page 7.....

The Scotts Company



Paul Wickey Technical Representative Pro Turf Division

23 Big Horn Avenue Mechanicsburg, PA 17055 Tel: (717) 697-1013 Mobile: (717) 576-3313

Lee A. Kozsev

Turf Specialist Turf & Specialty Products

ISK BIOSCIENCES

ISK Biosciences Corporation
Residence: 400 Bridle Path Road TH #34 Bethlehem, Pennsylvania U.S.A. 18017 (610) 861-8174 • Mobile (610) 730-9158 • Fax (610) 882-9358 Office: (404) 578-9990 • (800) 241-4128 • FAX: (404) 578-0172



Chris Papada EGYPT FARMS, INC.

P.O. Box 223 White Marsh Maryland 21162 Phone: (410) 335-3700 Home: (610) 678-2963 1-800-899-7645 (SOIL) FAX: (410) 335-0164 Pager: 1-800-504-6983



(215) 340-0880 OFFICE (215) 340-1634 FAX

4180 SKYRON DRIVE BUCKINGHAM, PA 18912-0247



American Society of Agronomy Certified Crop Advisor

FREDERICK S. MOHR, JR., C.C.A. DIRECTOR OF TURF MARKETING

GOLF CARS, INC.

Seedway 980 Loucks Mill Road York, PA 17402

Phone 800-836-3720

Office: (717) 848-3312 Home: (610) 779-8341 Fax: (717) 848-2261

GOLF COURSE IRRIGATION

Reliable Service & Installation Plowing/Trenching/Wires Fed Upgrades Installed Crane Service/Pump Work

ALL WORK GUARANTEED

(717) 445-5400

PETE DIEBOLT

(717) 445-4430 (FAX)



Rain Bird Irrigation - Design Services Irrigation System Support & Service Carroll Childers Pump Station

(800) 772-8486

KOONZ Sprinkler Supply, Inc. 39 Waverly Avenue Springfield, New Jersey 07081 (201) 379-9314/FAX (201) 379-6504

Are You Ready For Retirement?

Here we go! One more year of growing grass, dealing with employee problems, trying to provide better golf for less money & all the other fun that goes along with maintaining today's golf courses. Well if things seem to be getting more and more crazy and you've seen more springs go out than an old mattress maybe it's time to think about retirement. Here's a little test to help you decide.

If you answer "yes" to the following statements, chances are it's time for you to call the Social Security office and have a serious chat. Here we go:

- Were you born before television, penicillin, polio shots, frozen TV dinners, Xerox, plastic, contact lenses, Frisbees and the Pill?
- Do you remember when young people got married, then lived together? Or when your Sunday School placed a 25-cent limit on the Christmas exchange.
- Do you remember when closets were for clothes, not coming out of? Rabbits were bunnies and not antique Volkswagons, and having a meaningful relationship meant getting along well with your second cousins?
- Were you born before house-husbands, gay rights, computer dating, day-care centers, group therapy and FM radio?
- Do you have trouble with guys who wear earrings, yogurt, condominiums and terms like software and mainframe?
- Do you recall when we laughed at a "Made in Japan" label because it meant the item was junk? Did you ever use the term "made out" to describe how you got an "A" on a final exam?
- Are you familiar with nickel ice-cream cones, threecent stamps, Ford roadsters and gasoline that sold for 16-cents a gallon?
- Do you remember when Coke was something you drank and pot was something you cooked in? And when the only rock music was when grandma sang a lullaby while rocking you to sleep? And AIDS were girls who worked in the high-school principal's office?
- Do you feel really stupid when you think that you spent your entire life believing that a girl needed a husband to have a baby?
- OK, tell the truth. Did you answer "yes" to all of the above questions? Of course you did, so my final question to you is: How long are you going to keep working? Credit: Northern Ohio Turf



HOLLINGER'S

Lawn & Garden Equipment

POWER EQUIPMENT SALES AND SERVICE

LEROY HURST COMMERICAL SALES

(717) 656-2710 4126 OREGON PIKE EPHRATA, PA 17522 (717) 533-4060 1515 E. CHOCOLATE AVE. HERSHEY PA 17033

SPORTING VALLEY TURFFARMS

Bluegrass • Tall Fescue Ryegrass • Fine Fescue Bentgrass

800-USA-TURF http:/usaturf.com Lancaster County, PA • (717) 898-5000

OFFICE (800) 338-1466 HOME (610) 381-2504 FAX (717) 646-5840

PAR-MAR CARS, INC.

USED GOLF CARS & TURF EQUIPMENT TURF SUPPLIES ALASKA STOKER STOVE DEALER

1 KUKENBEAKER ROAD P.O. BOX 68 LONG POND, PA 18334

MARK B. BIERY

Control Valves FXF

- Fire Hydrants
- Water Meters
- Blackflow Preventers
 Fabricated Pipe
- Repair Couplings
- D.I. Pipe Fittings
- Tools & Equipment
- Water Supply Systems
 Drainage Systems

EXETER SUPPLY CO., INC.

BARRY GOODHART

610-589-5374

BRANCH 111 Kreider Lane

Manheim, PA 17545 717-898-2467

FAX: 717-898-7625

OFFICE

28 Exeter Road Stony Creek Mills Reading, PA 19606 610-779-4230

FAX 610-370-0541



A leant of professionals serving your turigrass needs.

•Fertilizer •Seed •Repair Parts •Equipment •Golf Course Accessories

(800) 321-5325 **LESCO**



VALENTINE & SONS Turf and Landscape Supplies & Services

A Division of Valentine Golf Associates Inc.

204 Rodney Circle Bryn Mawr, PA 19010-3730 Office: 610-525-5710 Fax: 610-525-5710 Res: 610-525-4310



Bayer Corporation 318 E. Glenside Avenue Glenside, PA 19038 Phone: 215 887-8936 Fax: 215 887-0971 Voicemaii: 888 242-4200, ext. 3034 Agriculture Division

Garden & Professional Care

John W. Wiblishauser Field Sales Representative

Fields of Dreams....cont'd from page 1

superintendent and president of the Golf Course Superintendents Association of America (GCSAA).

There was a time when a person could climb the career ladder from a maintenance crew member to staff assistant to superintendent through on-the-job training.

But the level of knowledge necessary to manage and maintain healthy turfgrass, administer large budgets and comply with environmental, safety and employee regulations has made education paramount. The vast majority of superintendents have two- or four-year degrees in either turfgrass science, agronomy or biology. This professional background is often supplemented with continuing education courses provided by organizations such as the GCSAA.

"I think most people get into this profession for two reasons," McGinnis says. "No. 1, many of us grew up on a golf course either as a worker or playing the game. And No. 2, superintendents have a love for the outdoors and environmental stewardship. We understand what it takes to manage a facility so that it is a benefit to the community."

Golf courses also are becoming outdoor classrooms for schools, civic groups and junior golf programs. It's not unusual for people to take to the course, not in search of birdies, but of animals, aquatic life, various plant species, composting projects and nature trails.

"The facilities not only offer recreation, but provide an environmental sanctuary to numerous plant and animal species," McGinnis says.

Equipment For Sale

Please contact John Gehman at (610) 845-2491 if you are interested in the following pieces of equipment.

- Marlow Irrigation Pump, 240 Volt, 3 phase, Model #312 Hel-10-431744. 30 years old. Best Offer.
- John Deere 265 Landscape Seeder. \$250.00
- Fairway 5-gang rollers. \$250.00
- 12" and 18" Ford Backhoe buckets. \$400.00
- Jacobsen Greensking II & 3 Verticut heads. \$1,900.00
- Jacobsen Aeroplane 548 Overseeder. \$3.500.00
- 1970 Dodge Super Bee 440. \$7,200.00

We will continue to advertise used equipment each newsletter. If you have anything that may be of interest to anyone else, please contact Wanda to place your ad FREE!!!

Golf Results

We thank Charlie Lincicome, our host at Bucknell Golf Club for a great day of golf. The tournament format was a Scheid Tournament - The USGA's version of "Calloway". The USGA Tournament Program will analyze players hole by hole scores and arrive at a gross and net score based on the Scheid System for handicapping the unhandicapped.

Gross Scores

Ed Sharon	70	
Dave Redcay	72	
Dan Davis	76	
Net Scores		
Andr. Maniet	60	

Andy McNitt 69
Jim Laubach 70 Tie
Tom Drayer 70 Tie
Colleen Swartz 70 Tie

Closest to Pin

Todd Steward

#2 Terry Sprenkle #13 Keith Perl

Our next meeting is a joint meeting with the Philadelphia Association. We hope to see all of our members at Downingtown Country Club this month.

70 Tie

Reminder — The September meeting is our Association Championship meeting. To quality to play in the championship you must have attended one meeting prior to the September meeting. You must also have a USGA handicap for 1997. Anyone needing a handicap can call me at (717) 692-3664 with three to five scores to receive a valid handicap.

Met Tournament - The Met Tournament is scheduled for October 6, 1997 at the Country Club of Darien in Connecticut. If anyone is interested in participating with the Central Penn GCSA Team , please contact Mike Benedict at Manada Golf Course (717) 469-2400. This is a gross and net tournament, handicaps should not exceed 20.

Thanks,

Bob Wert, Chairman - Golf Committee



Lee C. Frey Territory Manager (610) 489-1400

Fax: (610) 489-9478 Home Office: (814) 364-2531 http://www.golfcart.com

(410) 388-9101 1-800-613-6888 Fax: 388-9103

Jeff Lacour Vice-President of Sales

Davisson Golf, Inc.

ISOLITE • Menefee Humate • EcoSoil Systems Bio-Ject, Clear Lake, Clean Rack Systems Potassium Prod. • Concrete HazMat Bldgs Quill Tuft™ Range & Logo Mats Markers • Mowers • Mulch IRONITE . Seed

MAIN WE WILL WAS A STATE OF THE STATE OF THE

4252 North Point Rd., #109 • Baltimore, MD 21222

Jerry Purcell, CID

PURCELL & ASSOCIATES

IRRIGATION SYSTEMS - PUMP STATIONS DESIGN, CONSULTING & MANAGEMENT

GJP85@AOL.COM

29 Holly Drive Hatboro, PA 19040-1504

(215)-230-1911 FAX (215) 230-1911

Sleepy Hollow Farm Ent. Turf Management

Michael Shoppell

Independent Sales Consultant 222 Olive Street

West Reading, PA 19611

(610) 372-5128

Floratine Innovative Plant & Soil Products

TRION • Lifts & Accessories **TEEJET** • Nozzles & Accessories 1-800-958-2913

Farm & Golf Course Supply

Bennett Wartman

7709-7725 Ridge Avenue Philadelphia, PA 19128

(215) 483-5000



47 Heron Hill Drive

Bob Eichert

Downingtown, PA 19335

AER-CORE, Inc.

Specialized Turfgrass Aerification

- Deep-Tine, Coring & Hydroject
- Greens, Tees, Fairways and Athletic Fields
- Competitive Prices
- Soil Reliever Distributor (call for demo,
- Proven Track Record Six Years in Business Multiple Units for Fast Completion

Phone: 1-800-823-7267 Bill Rahling

WALKER

SUPPLY INC.

227 S. Peninsula Drive Central City, PA 15926

KEITH A. PERL, CGCS Regional Manager

(814) 754-4315 (412) 561-9015 Fax 1 (800) 792-5537

Reflections...cont'd from page 4

providing you didn't re-aerify any previous holes. Half inch tines on two inch centers would take 20 passes while 5/8 tines would take 13. 3/4 inch tines on 4 inch centers would take about 36 passes. How many times per season do we usually aerate?

5. What alternatives to multiple aerifications could be employed to maintain the surface porosity?

This was a great subject but the timing may have been a little off. Most of us were half asleep from being up all night watering and just too d- exhausted for our brains to function at high speed. Then there was Jim Loke. He had all the questions and seemed to be well primed. Makes you wonder what he actually does all day long at work.

The more I listen to researchers and other superintendents, the more confident I am that I'm on the right track to bringing my greens back into shape. I'm glad I don't have to contend with push-up greens but then I'm not so sure I like what I'm seeing in the 99 & 44/100's% pure USGA sand greens either. But, those are your problems!!!

1998 Meeting Sites

by John Gehman

I am still in need of a few sites to host our 1998 monthly CPGCSA meetings. If interested please call me at (610) 845-2491. I'm not gonna go beggin....any months not filled will be held at Butter Valley Golf Port. (I know the owner real well.)

For Your Information...

- LOST!!! Mike Benedict from Manada Golf Course lost a Golden Ram Pitching Wedge with a 7.5 precision shaft at the Fairview meeting in May. Please contact Mike at (717) 469-2400 if you have any information.
- Don't forget to wear your name tags to all meetings. If you haven't received one or can not find yours, please contact Wanda to order a new one.
- Please remind your club of the importance of mailing your meeting reservation forms by the posted deadline date. Many reservations are being received late. If you have any doubt about your reservation, please call Wanda at (717) 274-6004.
- Please contact Wanda if either your home or work address and telephone numbers change, so we can keep our records up to date.
- Congratulations to Mark Malasavage at Hershey Country Club on a successful Nike Tournament.

August Meeting Information



Terry B. Morgan - Editor Wanda S. Fry - Executive Secretary P.O. Box 1420 Lebanon, PA 17042-0200

The Green Sheet



Bosses Vs. Leaders

A Boss creates fear

Bossism creates resentment

A Boss says "I"

A Boss fixes blame

A Boss knows how

Bossism makes work

drudgery

A Boss relies on authority

A Boss drives

A Leader creates excitement

Leadership breeds enthusiasm

A Leader says "We"

A Leader fixes mistakes

A Leader shows how

Leadership makes work

interesting

A Leader relies on cooperation

A Leader leads!

1997 CPGCSA Meeting Dates

Sept 23 Dauphin Highlands

Bill Wall, Supt.

Oct 13 Country Club of

Hershey

Mark Malasavage